
 

 

 
 
 
14 November 2024 
 
For the attention of  
Their Excellencies the GMS Transport Ministers 
as Members of the CBTA Joint Committee 
 
Excellencies,  
 
Further to the GMS countries’ decision to extend the validity of the Memorandum of 
Understanding (MoU) on the ‘Early Harvest’ Implementation of the Greater Mekong Subregion 
Cross-Border Transport Facilitation Agreement (CBTA), taken at the Eighth CBTA Joint 
Committee meeting, and their agreement to re-launch the ‘Early Harvest’ starting 1 April 2024, 
ADB is pleased to attach to this letter the simplified register of 'Early Harvest' Permit and TAD 
holding vehicles, as submitted and endorsed by the Ministry of Transport of the People’s 
Republic of China (PRC).  
 
The attached list (and corresponding Excel file with further details on the vehicles and operators 
concerned) fulfils PRC’s obligation under the ‘Early Harvest’ MoU based on Articles 2 and 5 of 
Protocol 3 of the CBTA, according to which the Contracting Parties shall periodically communicate 
their updated registers of licensed road transport operators holding permits for cross-border road 
transport operations, to the Joint Committee and other Contracting Parties. 
 
We trust that the vehicles included in the attached register will be afforded full access to the CBTA 
route network outlined in the recently Extended CBTA Protocol 1 (Designation of Corridors, 
Routes, and Points of Entry and Exit). Asian Development Bank would like to seek your 
Excellencies’ kind support in ensuring that their operations are facilitated, and that copies of the 
register and corresponding Excel file are forwarded to officials in the competent government 
authorities working at the border crossings and along the routes included under the Protocol 1 
Extension. 
 
Please accept the assurances of our highest consideration.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Yuebin Zhang 
Officer-in-Charge and Principal Regional Cooperation Specialist  
Regional Cooperation and Integration and Trade Division 
Climate Change and Sustainable Development Department 
 
 
cc: CCRC project folder 
 





Asian Development Bank,

Ministry of Transport, PRC (MOT) extended its greetings to the Asian

Development Bank (ADB).

According to the Greater Mekong Subregion Cross-Border Transport Facilitation

Agreement (hereinafter referred to as the Agreement) and the Memorandum of

Understanding on the Implementation of the Agreement "Early Harvest"(EH), PRC

has issued GMS EH permits and TAD documents (attached to the list of enterprises

and vehicle registration simplified list) to the Chinese transport operators that meet

the requirements. PRC has authorized China International Sustainable Transport

Innovation and Knowledge Center as the Permit and TAD issuance authority,

We appreciate ADB could support to inform the relevant transport authorities of

Lao PDR, Thailand, Cambodia and Vietnam of Chinese national registration list to

GMS countries’ borders’ transport and customs departments, afford transportation

facilitation to the Chinese vehicles to ensure the smooth operation of Early Harvest

transportation.

Ministry of Transport, PRC (MOT), PRC took this opportunity to extend its

greetings to the ADB again.

Li Yang, Vice Minister

Ministry of Transport, PRC

On November 12, 2024




